Resolution From Council Meeting on 12 May 2022

Report from Linwood-Central-Heathcote Community Board - 30 March 2022

8. Woolston Community Centre (former) - Gift of Building and Granting of
Ground Lease to Te Waka Unua School

Council Resolved CNCL/2022/00049

Community Board recommendations adopted without change

That the Council:

1

Supports that the future use of the former Woolston Community Centre located at 502
Ferry Road is better utilised by Te Waka Unua school as a meeting place to support the
varied needs and priorities across the local school community by providing a separate
space to engage with parents, children, support services, agencies and the wider
community and making it available for members of the public to utilise when not in use for
school purposes.

Agrees to depart from policy and deal unilaterally with Te Waka Unua school;

Agrees to gift the former Woolston Community Centre at 502 Ferry Road to Te Waka Unua
school for the sum of 51 {the gift being conditional on Council having a first right of refusal
option to take back the building from Te Waka Unua school at the sum of 51) and;

Authorises the Manager Property Consultancy to negotiate, conclude and administer all the
agreements necessary to facilitate recommendations 2 and 3 above on terms and

conditions acceptable to him, and in doing so make any decisions necessary to give effect
to this.

Councillor Johanson/Councillor McLellan Carried



